


4. The number of dust-related complaints over the last five years? 

Response: 

Council does not separately record dust-related complaints, as in most cases these complaints 
make up a portion of a larger Request for Service (RFS) from a resident.  We have done a high level 
assessment and based on previous RFS’s, we receive around two dust-related complaints per year, 
so this would equate to approximately 10 over the last five years. 

 

5. What the nature of the complaint is?  i.e complaints from gravel road users or residents who live 
near dust sources such as gravel roads and the location of the complaint, i.e road name. 

Response: 

Our high level assessment shows that most complaints relate to general dust from traffic 
movement. 

 

6. The spend on dust suppressants if used? And the area treated in square metres and linear metres 
of road. 

Response: 

As Council does not use dust suppressants the answer is nil. 

 

7. Any health and safety, and environmental incidents which have occurred because of excess dust? 

Response: 

There are no health and safety, and environmental incidents that we are aware of. 

 

8. If possible, the type of dust suppressant used? 

Response: 

Not applicable, see the response to question 6.  

You have the right to seek an investigation and review by the Ombudsman of this decision. Information 

about how to make a complaint is available at www.ombudsman.parliament.nz or freephone 0800 802 

602. 

Please note that it is our policy to proactively release our responses to official information requests, 

where appropriate. Our response to your request will be published shortly at 

https://www.rangitikei.govt.nz/council/about/contact-us/official-information with your personal 

information removed.  

If you wish to discuss this decision with us, please feel free to contact Lisa Daniels on 06 327 0099. 

Yours sincerely 

 
Carol Gordon 
Group Manager Democracy & Planning 
 

https://www.rangitikei.govt.nz/council/about/contact-us/official-information

